
From: Tim Pennell <tpennell@thirdsectorcap.org>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 8/13/2013 9:09:04 AM
Subject: Pleasure to meet you

Hi Christian - 

It was a pleasure to meet you yesterday and many thanks for your support in securing a meeting with 
Tony. I enjoyed both of our conversations and appreciate your candor and enthusiasm for pursuing 
this project in SC. 

I look forward to staying in touch and crossing paths again soon.

Best,
Tim


-- 

Tim Pennell
Associate, Strategic & Financial Partnerships

Third Sector Capital Partners

336-408-3446
tpennell@thirdsectorcap.org
www.thirdsectorcap.org | @3SCapital
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